
Dear Senators, 
  
As an author who - and I'm afraid this is going to sound pompous - has always 
promoted the interests of young people, and more importantly, as a teacher and school 
principal, I'm a bit stunned to think that the federal parliament might contemplate 
passing a Bill which could deprive schools of the right to develop their own curricula, 
and to innovate and develop special, school specific learning programs. Good grief! 
Schools should be massively encouraged in the development of new curricula and 
innovative programs. Anything else will lead to a moribund system, and will threaten 
progress in this most important area of our society.  
  
The dead hand of bureaucracy already rests heavily upon Australian schools. The 
Parliament should be working to lift it, not to add to its weight. 
  
John Marsden 
Principal,  
Candlebark School, 
Victoria 
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